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An Important Note from our President:  

Dear Fellow Rheinischer Verein Members, 

As Governor Evers has requested our Stay At Home practice to continue until May 26th to bring down 

the curve of the COVID-19 spread, we will NOT have a May meeting in our traditional sense. This is 

very understandable and we want to ensure the health and safety of our members and their family 

and friends.  We will have our May meeting through ZOOM, a computer application for 

communication and screen. There is much that we need to discuss such as our last Karneval season 

and up-coming election. Also, if anyone wants to run for office, please let us know before May 24 so 

we can put you on the ballot.  

In the meantime, please call on another member every now and then; it may bring a smile to their 

face as well as yours!   

If there are any questions, please contact any of us on the Board, we are here to help!  We hope 

everyone stays well and healthy and we look forward to seeing you again at our “next” meeting!  

Best wishes to you all, Rheinischer Verein, President – Jeff Lux 

 

Next Meeting will be: Our next meeting will be May 17 through ZOOM.  The Board meeting at 1:00 
and member meeting at 2:00.  If you need help with ZOOM – a computer application, please feel free 
to contact Curt (414.708.2958). We hope to see you through the computer screen so we can discuss 
our 2019/20 Karenval season, hopefully re-group from the COVID-19, and continue our enjoyment of 
Karneval &  friendships made throughout our many years!  
 

 
Bärbel Fromme ~ May 3  Betty Guddek ~ May 6  Pat Schenk ~ May 10 

Tom Keinert ~ May 22   Waltraudt Dreja ~ May 26  Peter Hoffmann ~ May 31   

     

Upcoming Events and Notes of Interest:   

June 14, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00 and  

  Annual meeting with Electrion at 3:00  

July 19, Sunday - RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00. 

August 16, Sunday - RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00. 

Sept. 20, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00. 
Oct. 18, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00. 
 

 
 



   Membership Dues:    Please send in your $40 check per person to Diana Bauer, 
S62W22980 Townline Rd, Waukesha, WI  53189. If you have any questions, Diana’s phone number 
is: 414-708-2866.  Make check payable to: Rheinischer Verein of Milwaukee.  Remember, it’s best to 
have your dues paid up before June so you can participate in the election. 

  Elly Hargarten has moved to her new location and just in time before COVID-19! Elly 

would like to stay in touch with all of our members and friends. Elly’s new address is: 9101 N. 

Ambassador Dr. Apt. # 1302, Kansas City, MO  64154. Elly’s cell phone number is: 262-364-4965. 

Happy new adventures to you Elly!  

 Please remember that on Saturday, May 2nd.  Rheinischer Verein has a radio spot from 

1:45 – 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein.  Let your friends 

know and enjoy some nice music!  

 
Invitations from Other Clubs:  
Aug.??- German Day at the Park 
Sept 26?? – Waukesha’s Oktoberfest at Frame Park 
Oct. 4th: German-American Day presented by the German-American Societies. 

 
Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Jeff Lux ~ 414-294-3105 

Jeff’s email is:  jeffluxwwtpo4@sbcglobal.net 

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

2nd Vice Pres: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Treasurer: Ricky Scheren ~ 262-290-5357 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-787-8563 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

Zeugwart/1st Property Custodian: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 

3rd Property Custodian ~ Craig Wheeler ~ 262-391-9905 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-787-8551 

Please note, our club’s website:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook: search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com  
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